

Parkland PAC Monthly Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: May 11th, 2022

Meeting called to order at 6:36pm

In Attendance: Jill Burren, Kristy Rose, Serena Brent, Natasha Whitten, Madison Jenneson, Leah Austin.

Acceptance of May Agenda: Jill approves.

Acceptance of April Minutes: Natasha approves, Serena seconds.

We acknowledge that we share this territory with the people of Treaty 8.

Principal's report (Kristy Rose):

- Went bowling with the whole school. It was fun and busy.
- May 16th Ms. Maclellan is returning to the K/1 class.
- June 21st is National Indigenous Day. The 1/2/3 class is doing a performance.
- SD59 artist in residence, Wayne Lariviere, is coming to Parkland May 30th, and painting with the 4/5/6/7 class, soap carving with 1/2/3 class
- Welcome to kindergarten rescheduled for May 31st
- Year-end assembly June 24th – start at 1030 done at 1130 with a BBQ hosted by the PAC afterwards.
- Started transitioning grade 7s. End of May they'll get to go to Central. Tentative date of June 9th for grade 7 tea.
- Talent show is May 27th – practicing and auditioning underway. Parents are invited.
- Grade 7 hoodies came to \$515.86
- Invoice for MAL support.
- Grade 4/5/6/7 letter for assistance for Gwillim trip. Asking approximately \$700.
 - Madison – Are they fundraising?
 - Natasha – It can be paid from the gaming account. We could get them to do the 50/50 board to help pay for Gwillim and the year-end bbq.
 - Natasha – licensing – can't get a license approved if you're spending it on something over 20 thousand.
 - Serena – we'll have to do something else to fundraise. Smaller school projects.
 - Natasha – The Capital Grant project should work for the rest of the playground project.
 - Madison - \$5 a ticket. Would need to sell 300 tickets minimum to come up with 750\$.
 - Natasha – Lets sell 600 tickets at \$5 a ticket – Fundraising for Gwillim, Bursary, and grade 7 hoodies.
 - Jill – Lets sell raffle tickets. Easier to track.
 - Serena approves, Jill seconds.
 - Serena – We could do the board at the year-end BBQ
 - Kristy – we'll put it in the newsletter too.
 - Serena – Flowers for a raffle – two prizes – cash and flowers? I'll talk to browns.

- Leah – send me the logo to print onto the raffle tickets. Will go to Tiger Printers on Friday.

Leah

- Year-end BBQ
 - Jill – I can do the shopping
 - Madison – We can cut up fruit and veggies
 - Natasha – Dessert? Jill – Freezies. Natasha – I can bring my popcorn machine.
 - Kristy – Can grab some popcorn from Wrights.
 - Natasha – Maybe get rsvp for BBQ so we know how much food to prepare.
- Capital Grant
 - Madison – I typed the proposal up.
 - Natasha – hasn't opened yet to apply. Should open this month.

DPAC (Serena Brent):

- Nothing for DPAC. Meeting isn't until end of month – only required to do 6 meetings a year.

Indigenous Education

- June 21st – zoom around the district. Parkland is going to be involved. Open to the public this year. Had a good response last year. Should be about an hour.
- Applications for monies have gone through
- Indigenous Council Achievement awards will be awarded at school level at the year-end assembly. In lieu of that, we'll have celebration at DCSS outside – celebration in the evening from 4-5pm, June 21st.
- May 31st next year is NID – Pro D day will be Indigenous Education

Natasha

- \$32977.51 main account
- \$1136.84 in gaming account
- I have access now and can print the statements out.
- Got \$1000 last month in the gaming account. We have until next April to spend it. Goes by how many students you have in the school this year.
- Will do the grant tomorrow.

Next PAC Meeting will be June 8th at 6:30pm.

Meeting adjourned at 7:32pm